James Mahon
208 Avenue of the Estates
Cary, NC 27518

Re: Letter of Support regarding Mr. Nicholas Napp

To whom it may concern:
| am sending this letter at the request of Mr. Nicholas Napp.

| am a practicing intellectual property attorney and General Counsel with twenty-five years of in-house
and law firm experience. My experience is principally in the fields of patent litigation and other
intellectual property matters, as well as commercial negotiations. My current position is as General
Counsel of NET Power, LLC. Additional information on my background is available via my LinkedIn page,
referenced below.

| was Deputy General Counsel at Sony Ericsson Mobile Communications (USA) Inc. when | first met
Nicholas Napp, the CEO of Xmark Labs (who, | understand, is the Principal Investigator on this project).
Mr. Napp was consulting with our Open Innovation team at the time. In addition, as a Partner in the
Intellectual Property section of the Andrews Kurth, LLP law firm, | worked on several projects with Mr.
Napp, his partners and his clients, providing a range of intellectual property related services.

| consider Mr. Napp a capable executive with solid experience in business strategy and the development
of technologies and products. | believe he has a good layperson’s understanding of Intellectual Property,
particularly as to the protection of technical innovations and patents. | am confident that he will take
the appropriate steps and seek the professional guidance necessary to ensure Xmark Labs’ intellectual
property is well protected.

It is therefore my pleasure to provide this letter of support on behalf of Mr. Napp’s and Xmark Labs’
application.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you should require any further information.

Sincerely,

i A

James Mahon
Cell 919-599-2639

[LinkedIn profile: https://www.linkedin.com/in/james-mahon-81403bb/]



